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BOARD MEETING MINUTES: November 19, 2014
Bud Everts called the meeting to order at 7:03 PM at the Filtration Plant.
Attending:       Bud Everts, Rebecca Cabral, Terry Truong, Jeremiah Wright, and Kirk Epperly.  
Also present:   Barbara Abel, Alison Breeze, Charles Mosher, and Stacey Johnson.
Approval of the Minutes of the Previous Meeting:  Kirk moved to approve the October 21, 2014 minutes as mailed. Terry seconded. The motion was approved unanimously. The board reviewed the November 5, 2014 minutes. Kirk moved to approve the November 5, 2014 minutes as amended. Terry seconded. The motion was approved unanimously.
Financial Report:  
The board did not review the financial spreadsheet for October. 
Previous Months Delinquencies:

Payments have been received from 19170 Beardsley and 19331 Beardsley.
Termination notices are still in effect for the end of November for the following members.
19327 Beardsley $760
19501 Manzanita $555    
Communication and Correspondence: 
1) A call was received by Barbara from Karen Assumoto with the State Water Resource Control Board in regard to the status of the emergency tank installation.

2) A call was received from JoDe Smith inquiring into the correction of her meter serial # on the water report.
New/Old Business:
1) Water leak effort - Kirk indicated that American Leak Detection will be checking the line between 19141 Beardsley and 19095 Beardsley on Monday 11/24. There have been no leaks found by American Lead Detection up to this point. 
2) Emergency Tank Location – Three bids have been received from Ben Mason, Fall Creek Engineering, and Kevin Cunningham. The board will evaluate these bids shortly.
3) The board discussed the current status of the grant application. A grant for $51K has been approved by the State which can be used for funding water trucking services only. An additional request for $38K has been submitted to the state to cover the cost of installing the emergency tank and is pending approval. The board wanted to send out a special thank you to Andi Henke and Jeremiah Wright for their work on the grant application. The hard work they put into this effort is sincerely appreciated.
4) Treasurer/CPA – After meeting with Kim Frey the board decided that he was a good fit for what they were looking for in a CPA. The Board has asked Kim to submit a letter of engagement for review. Bud will talk to Debbie Rosengarten of Pors and Associates to hold off on preparing the 2014 taxes.

5) Six inch water line extension – The board discussed the possibility of using Fall Creek Engineering for the engineering portion of the project. This would be the phase of the project to prepare the project for bid.
6) Laurel Road widening – The board discussed the current status of the 28foot barrier proposal in front of 19140 Laurel. Charles Mosher indicated that he would be willing to cover 80% of the $16K project cost up to $12,800. Charles mentioned that Bruce Cunningham may be interested in contributing to the cost as well. Charles reviewed the proposal. He indicated that he would like the board to consider his offer. Kirk volunteered to research the accuracy of the survey that Charles has done and determine whether it was recorded. The board indicated that they would like to visit the site since most of the members were not on the board when this effort was originally initiated. 

7) The Board wanted to acknowledge the hard design and planning work that Al and JoDe Smith put into the community bulletin board and placard display location next to the mail boxes at the lower Beardsley location. In conjunction with Terry Truong the project has been completed and it looks fantastic. The Smith’s have been gracious enough to fund the materials and labor of the project. Their efforts are extremely appreciated.
8) The board reviewed the water report from 11/14/2014. Bud will reach out to the residents at 19020 Oak Court and Terry will engage owners of 19327 Beardsley Rd. 
9) The board discussed the importance of its focus on the company capital improvement plan and the budget. Bud handed out a manual from the Rural Community Assistance Partnership that deals with Board of Director guidelines for drinking water system oversight. The board agreed to review the first section of 35 pages prior to the December meeting.
10) The board discussed the possibility of replacing the current Yahoo email account with Google and perhaps begin using Google Plus.
Adjournment:
Kirk moved to adjourn the meeting to 7 PM December 10, 2014 at 19605 Manzanita Drive. Terry seconded. The motion was approved unanimously. The meeting adjourned at 9:25 PM. 
Community communication:
The Water Board has put an emphasis on fine tuning the Lake Canyon website over the past several quarters thanks to the hard work of several community members. On the heels of this work the board would like to transition the distribution of the monthly LCMWC minutes from formal mailings to a combination of uploading to the Lake Canyon website and physically posting the minutes to a location within the canyon. This move will fulfill our distribution requirements under the new State Assembly Bill AB240 requirements as well as reduce the mailing costs we currently incur monthly. Beginning with the January 2015 minutes the Board will distribute the approved minutes to the website and simultaneously post them at the new bulletin board across from 19091 Beardsley Road. The physically posted minutes will be available for local viewing until the next meeting minutes replace them. The website will continue to accumulate an historical archive of previous minutes. If you wish to continue receiving the mailed version or there are any concerns regarding the availability of historical minutes please forward your concerns to the Lake Canyon email at lakecanyonmwco@yahoo.com or call (408)834-7445 ext. #2 and we will be happy to address them. 

Thank you for your support as we continue to improve our communication process with the community,

LCMWC Board

